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 Selfie stand inauguration on 15/7/2021 

 Selfie stand cheering India was inaugurated on 15/7/2021 5.30 pm by Kottayam District Collector 

Dr.P K Jayasree inaugurated the selfie stand cheering Indian athlets. ADM was also present. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lighting lamps 22/7/2021 7 pm 

 Lighting lamps to Cheer India campaign was inaugurated by Smt. Nirmala Jimmy, District Panchayat 

President Kottayam at 7pm at Central Junction Kottayam. Kottayam District Olympic Association president 

Mr.George Jacob, Secretary Dr.Shaji S Kottaram, Sports council President (Treasurer KDOA) Dr. Baiju 

Varghese Gurukkal, Merchant’s Association Secretary Mr. T G Khadir, KDOA senior vice-president Adv.Binu 

Pulickakandom and other office bearers were present. Various Associations were allotted specific spots to 

line up. From Baker Junction to the other end of the town was lightened with the co-operation of the shops 

which were open on the day. Many of the shops were closed as per the covid regulations. 
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Inauguration by Smt.Nirmala Jimmy, Prsdnt.Kottayam Dt. Panchayat 

Vide publicity was given by all the news paper media and 

also the local news channels. 



All the District Associations lighted candles at the specific spots allotted to them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Some snaps during the lighting lamp 

campaign which attracted public and 

media attention. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Programmes initiated by the District Associations 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kalaripayattu Demonstration before the inauguration of the lighting of 

lamp and participation of the Kalari students in their Kalri attire in the 

programme attracted the public at large. 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The co-operation and enthusiasm shown by the various associations, Office bearers, coaches, athlets 

and the public despite the pandemic period is a ray of hope in the future of our sports activities. Without 

their support nothing would have happened and nothing will happen in future. So we express our boundless 

gratitude to them. The spirit shown by them to cheer our players in the Olympics will boost the morale of 

our players and we hope a fair medal tally this year. 

We also express our special thanks to Sri. V Sunilkumar, President Kerala Olympic Association and 

Sri.S Rajiv, the secretary general, KOA to plan and organise such an energy boosting programme, which will 

kick start the sports activities in Kerala from the wake of Covid pandemic. Also, we hope their dynamic 

leadership may help Kerala sports players to reach new heights. 

 

Sri. George Jacob     Dr.Baiju Varghese Gurukkal    Dr.Shaji S Kottaram 

 President KDOA           Treasurer KDOA                    Secretary KDOA 


